
   

 



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  4th  APRIL  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Robert & Philomena Fox, Carrowreagh 

Mary Teresa McHale, Ballinlough 

Anne Hunt & decd. Lecarrow 

Nicholas Commons & decd. Aghamore 

Michael Morley & decd. Knox St. & Carrowreagh 

John Neenan & decd. Coolnafarna 

Peggy Henry, Upper Main St. 

Mary Browne & decd. Coolnafarna 

John & Mary Patterson & Michael Jarlath Patterson, Ballybane, Ballinlough 

George & Lilian Delaney, Abbey St., & their sons Paddy & George, Bridge St. & Coolnaha 

Denis & Ea Hannan, Bridge, St., their son Raymond & daughter Audrey Dignam 

Msgr. Terence Nolan, Tooreen & San Antonio, Texas, Margaret & Mike Nolan, Tooreen 

William & Mary Kelly & decd. Bekan 

Tony & Nell Waldron & decd. Holywell 
***************************** 

Sunday 10.00am.  First Anniversary 
Msgr. Terence Nolan, San Antonio, Texas & Tooreen 

  

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the 

daily rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broad-

cast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed 

on the parish webcam: https://

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church

-ballyhaunis   

The 10 o’clock Mass on Sunday will be 

broadcast on Mid West Radio for the month 

of April. The 10 o’clock Mass is being 

broadcast on Mid West Radio every Wednes-

day morning. 
 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as 

the hand sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to 

all who are returning their weekly contribu-

tions either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be dropped in the letter box of 

the Parochial House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details are as follows:  

Ballyhaunis Parish Church.  BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
   

PRIESTS’  EASTER  COLLECTION:  Sincere thanks to all who have already returned 

their Easter Collection envelopes or paid by bank transfer.  Envelopes can be dropped 

through the letterbox of the Parochial House at any time.   If you wish to set up a direct debit 

the account details for the Easter Collection are: Ballyhaunis Parish Church, Priests  

Account. BIC: ULSB IE 2D.  IBAN: IE59 ULSB 9852 7005 520 114.   

The bank account details are printed on the back of the envelopes. 
 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm. 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, for 

updates due to ongoing Covid-

19 restrictions. 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  5th  -  11th  APRIL  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

5th - 11th APRIL READERS 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice 

Tuesday Christina Concannon 

Wednesday Tommy Caulfield 

Friday Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm. John Doyle 

Sunday 10.00am. Willie Ryan 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Sean Hyland, Knock, brother of  

Maureen Durkin, Classaroe 

TRÓCAIRE:  There has been a very generous response to the 

Trócaire collection during the past week - thank you for your 

generosity.  Any outstanding contributions can be dropped in the 

letterbox of the Parochial House during the coming week. 
 

33 DAY  ACT  OF  CONSECRATION  TO  ST.  JOSEPH 

continues along side the rosary at 9.00pm. each evening and will 

conclude on 1st May, Feast of St. Joseph the Worker. 

This present year has been designated as a year dedicated to St 

Joseph by Pope Francis.   
 

SCOIL  ÍOSA - Enrolment of new pupils for the 2021-2022 

school year in Scoil Íosa has now commenced. Enrolment forms 

may be collected from the school by appointment, can be 

emailed directly to applicants on request or alternatively can be 

downloaded from our website under the enrolment tab. The clos-

ing date for applications is April 30th 2021. Please contact either  

kdennedy@iosaballyhaunis.com iosaballyhaunis@gmail.com or 

ccassidy@iosaballyhaunis.com  
 

ARMCHAIR  AZURE  TOURS  IN  MAYO:  Mayo County 

Council Arts Service in partnership with local arts venues is  

delighted to announce Armchair Azure, a new series of free  

Dementia Inclusive Friendly virtual visual art tours. 

For those living with dementia, the virtual visual art tours are an 

accessible way of engaging with art online. Tours are one-hour 

long and are guided by a trained dementia inclusive facilitator 

who will guide participants through a selection of visual art-

works while actively encouraging conversation and responses to 

each work. People are welcome to share the tour with a family 

member, a friend or a carer. 

Tours will take place at 11am on the following dates: 

April 19th and 26th | May 04th and 17th | June 07th 

Contact Katriona Gillespie, Mayo County Council Arts Service 

at mayoarts@mayococo.ie or phone 094 9064666 with any que-

ries. 

This KEEP WELL campaign is brought to you with thanks to 

Healthy Ireland - an initiative of the Government of Ireland with 

funding from the Healthy Ireland Fund and the Sláintecare fund 

delivered by Pobal. 
 

COVID-19 SUPPORT LINE FOR OLDER PEOPLE 
ALONE manages a national support line and additional supports 

for older people who have concerns or are facing difficulties 

relating to COVID-19 (Coronavirus). Professional staff are 

available to answer queries and give advice and reassurance 

where necessary. The support line is open seven days a week, 

8.00am. - 8.00pm. by calling 0818 222 024. 
 

CERTIFICATE  IN  RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION (Primary) 
St Angela’s College, Sligo is inviting applications for the above 

part-time course beginning Autumn 2021 with online delivery. 

The course is open to: Qualified primary school teachers; Quali-

fied post-primary school teachers who wish to transfer to primary 

school teaching.  Parents, sacramental preparation teams and par-

ish catechists who have a specific interest in the area of primary 

religious education may also apply. 

Closing date for applications is Friday 14thMay 2021.  This date 

may be extended.  For further information and application forms 

contact Mary Kearns, Senior Administrator, School of Education, 

St. Angela’s College, Lough Gill, Sligo.  

E. mkearns@stangelas.nuigalway.ie or visit 

www.stangelas.nuigalway.ie 

The sick, the poor, those who are rejected 

from this world are the crucified of our 

time, Pope Francis said during the  

General Audience on Wednesday morning, 

31 March, the eve of the Easter Triduum 
 

In the darkness of Holy Saturday, joy and 

light will break through with the rites of the 

Easter Vigil and, in the late evening, the 

festive hymn of the Hallelujah. It will be the 

encounter in faith with the Risen Christ, and 

the joy of Easter will continue for all throughout the following 

50 days, until the coming of the Holy Spirit.  

He who was crucified is risen! All questions and uncertainties, 

hesitations and fears are dispelled by this revelation. The Risen 

One gives us the certainty that good always triumphs over evil, 

that life always conquers death, and that it is not our end to  

descend lower and lower, from sorrow to sorrow, but rather to 

rise up high. The Risen One is the confirmation that Jesus is 

right in everything: in promising us life beyond death and  

forgiveness beyond sins.  

The disciples doubted, they did not believe. The first to believe 

and to see was Mary Magdalene; she was the apostle of the  

resurrection who went to announce that she had seen Jesus, who 

had called her by name. And then, all the disciples saw him. But, 

I would like to linger on this point: the guards, the soldiers, who 

were at the sepulchre to prevent the disciples from coming and 

taking his body, saw him; they saw him alive and risen. His  

enemies saw him, and then they pretended not to have seen him. 

Why? Because they were paid. Here is the true mystery of what 

Jesus once said: “There are two masters in the world, two, no 

more: two. God and money. He who serves money is against 

God”. And here it was money that changed reality. They had 

seen the wonder of the resurrection, but they were paid to keep 

quiet.  Let us think of the many times that Christian men and 

women were paid not to acknowledge in practice the resurrection 

of Christ, and they did not do what Christ asked us to do, as  

Christians.  

Dear brothers and sisters, this year too we will live the Easter 

celebrations in the context of the pandemic. In many situations 

of suffering, especially when they are borne by persons, families 

and peoples already tried by poverty, disasters or conflicts, 

Christ’s Cross is like a beacon that indicates the port to ships that 

are still afloat on stormy seas. Christ’s Cross is the sign of hope 

that does not disappoint; and it tells us that not even one tear, not 

one sigh is lost in God’s plan of salvation. Let us ask the Lord to 

grant us the grace to serve him and acknowledge him, and to not 

allow ourselves to be paid to forget him.  

********************************** 

CALLING  IRISH  CENTENARIANS! Are you or someone 

you know aged 100 years or older? Athlone Institute of Technol-

ogy is currently researching the lives lived by Irish centenarians 

and is actively looking for participants. Contact Alison via email 

at a.fagan@research.ait.ie for more information on this project. 
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